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Blessing Box Removed:  Due to the increased concern of items being placed in the box and 
the safety of the community members using the box, as well as the vandalism, the decision 
was made by Consistory to remove it in the best interest of the church. It became a liability 
for the church.  
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Number  10 

A message from Pastor Fred    
 
Special Worship for October and November 
 

October brings us two very special church celebrations, World Communion, and           
Reformation Sundays. Both, remind us of our connectedness with Christians around the 
world.  No matter who we are or where we live, God’s love and grace reaches out and makes 
a difference in our lives.  Dinner Church will return, Wednesday, October 4th at 6PM.   
We will host Dinner Church each first Wednesday of the month.  The next offer will be 
Wednesday, November 6th.  Join us for this time of Potluck food, fellowship and faith!   
 

October 1, 2023, is World Communion Sunday. Traditionally, this worship offers  
congregations a distinctive opportunity to experience Holy Communion in the context of the 
global community of faith. The first Sunday of October has become a time when Christians in 
every culture break bread and pour the cup to remember and affirm Christ as the Head of the 
Church. On that day, they remember that they are part of the whole body of believers.  
Whether shared in a grand cathedral, a mud hut, outside on a hilltop, in a meetinghouse, or in 
a storefront, Christians celebrate the communion liturgy in as many ways as there are     
congregations. World Communion Sunday can be both a profound  worship experience and a 
time for learning more about our wider community of faith. 
 

Sunday, October 29th is Reformation Sunday!  Throughout the year we preach about many 
things in church. About how we live our daily lives, the choices we make, the habits of our 
faith.  On Reformation Sunday we are brought back to the most important thing – the thing 
that compelled   Martian Luther and others to risk their lives.  In our worship we are  invited 
to return to the core of   our faith:  

God loved us first, and God continues to shower us with grace and mercy. 
 
November always begins with our celebration of the Saints who have died over the past year.  
We will light candles and ring the singing bowl as each name is read.  We will also            
celebration around the Communion Table.  Please join us for All Saints Day, Sunday,      
November 5th.  It is a One Service Sunday at 10:30AM.  We remember these Saints of    
Trinity:  
 

Robert J. W. Young  Marilyn H. White   Carol L. Zeigler   
Charles A. Ritter   Donald C. Walsh   Diane L. Wisotzkey 
Joseph S. Wisotzkey  Darla Jean Christopher   

 
All of these special times of worship call us to be more loving and grace-filled, because God 
was   gracious and merciful to us. We are called to repent of the times that we have placed 
barriers that have kept others from hearing the Good News. We are called to remember that 
all that we are is a gift from God.  And this grace and love is for all children of God!   
 
Blessings!  
Pastor Fred  
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Ways to continue to support the work of Trinity!  
 

• E-Giving: Find instructions under either the Members tab  

• Missions in Giving tab on our website  

           (more info available in office) 

• Use the automatic bill paying service your bank provides you                

• Mail your offering envelope to the church by U.S. mail: 

        Trinity United Church

TUCC donation code              
                     

Scan your phone  
across the QR code 
to make a donation  

 

Capital Campaign for Building Projects 
 

Thanks to many donations, our accounting manager reports that Trinity has received $94,000, or 69%, of the 
$137,000 needed for the Capital Campaign!   
 

If you have not yet donated, we respectfully request that you consider making a donation soon.  The campaign is 
currently scheduled to run through December, 2023.   
 

Donations can be made directly to TUCC church office with “Capital Campaign-Building Projects” in the memo  
line or in the “Capital Campaign” envelope you have been receiving in the mail.  You may also donate through the  
E-Giving under the “Capital Campaign” donation box.   
 

Lastly, you may designate a donation you commit to making on a monthly/periodic basis using the attachment to the 
June campaign letter.                      
                                                                                                                                      Capital Campaign Committee  

 

Property Committee Update 
October, 2023 

 

Our property projects are progressing.  There are just a few items to complete before the Parsonage  
bathroom is complete.  It’s been a long journey, but we are near the end!  
 

Other projects that will be completed this fall and winter are as follows: 
• Replacement of the parsonage windows 
• Repair and wrapping of the window sills in Fellowship Hall 
• Repair of the round window at the UUG church 
• Replacement of the front door at the UUG church (this is a safety concern) 
 

In addition, we are working at replacing light bulbs in the sanctuary with LED lights.  Hopefully, this will  
result in lower electric bills and less frequent replacement of the bulbs.   
 

Routine maintenance projects that have been completed are cleaning the carpets in the sanctuary,    
gathering area and administrative area.  We plan to clean the carpets annually and the upholstered  
furniture every other year.  Regular cleaning should lengthen the life of these items. 
 

Bruce has replaced the wooden blocks with door stops to hold doors open.  This eliminates the need  
for searching for the blocks as well as replacing the door apparatus on one of the doors leading into  
the sanctuary. 
 

The next major project is repair of some masonry joints on certain areas of the historic part of our building 
as well as sealing those bricks.  That project will need to wait until additional funds are raised. 
 

Heartfelt thanks for those who have contributed to the Capital Campaign.  These funds will enable us to 
get Trinity shipshape and eliminate the need for major repairs in the foreseeable future (barring  
disasters, of course). 
 

Thanks to everyone who helped with Polish Potter bingo – especially Tim and Becky Woodward  who lent 
their expertise and donated the prize pottery.  It was great fun!   

 

Envelope offering needed:  $139,893.00 
  Offering rec’d to date:  $125,281.00 
 

Property Fund needed:  $15,756.00 
  Property Fund rec’d to date:  $14,770.00 

YTD FINANCIAL STATUS September 2023 
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Open and Affirming (ONA) 
 

The Open and Affirming Process Committee is working diligently to provide appropriate educational opportunities in the  
upcoming months.    
 

On the calendar thus far: 
 

   Sunday, October 8th at 9:00am  - “What is a covenant?” by Pastor Fred (approximately 30 minutes  -  
       Adult Sunday School to follow as time allows) 
   Sunday, October 22nd at 9:00am  - “St. James Lutheran Church’s experience in becoming ‘Reconciling in Christ’;  
       before and after.” 
   Sunday, November 5th at 9:00am  - Dr. Julia O’Brien, Professor of Hebrew Bible/Old Testament and Director  
       of the Master of Arts in Ministry and Leadership Program at Lancaster Theological Seminary.  (Topic still  
       being determined.) 
 

All of the above sessions will be held in the Fellowship Hall and are expected to last between 30 and 60 minutes. 
Speakers are offered 9:00am or 11:30am time slots, which are chosen based upon the speakers’ availability and the availability 
of the Fellowship Hall.  Session for congregation discussion will be offered.  

 

Messy Church! Game & Pizza night  
Sunday, October 15th  from 4:00pm – 6:00pm  

 

Bring a favorite board/floor game, cards,  
or puzzles to play with your Trinity friends.   

 

All ages welcome!! Pizza and snacks will be 
provided.  Don’t miss the fun!! 

October Faith Study – Mondays, October 9th, 16th, 23rd, 30th from 4:00pm – 5:30pm  
 

Intentional Creativity . . .  art, prayer and contemplation.  Facilitator: Kara Young.   
 

What I love seeing is the deep change that happens as you connect with your unique voice.   
Painting gives us the opportunity to hear ourselves in a society that is constant, loud and  conforming.   

Creating builds a place of rest.  The themes I want to explore with you are deep listening,  
building self-confidence, celebrating beauty, and connecting through self-expression.   

What’s going on with RRP?   Probably more than you can digest!   Let’s start with spring of 2023: 
 

We had two graduates from Gettysburg high school . Our career options team had been working with both upcoming graduates to secure a 
future in line with their hopes and expectations. The oldest son was interested in a good paying job with a future. After exploring career 
link, HACC, and other options, our team members located a local executive with contacts in several areas.  He met the family and was  
impressed with the eldest son. He is now working full-time as a Carpenter trainee and earning a good income. 
 

The second oldest son, who also graduated, had been interested in going to college ever since he arrived. The first words of import that he 
spoke while sitting on the newly placed couch in the newly acquired rental house, were that he was hoping that he would have a chance to 
go to college and was wondering if there might be some way we could assist him. Our team members went to work and assisted this young 
man with every aspect of college application, writing essays, applying for scholarships, filling out paperwork and visiting campuses galore. 
Then, a tutor was found for the summer to help him polish his writing skills. 
 

The final result was a generous financial package that allowed him to attend Elizabethtown college. He is extremely happy and has made 
several friends and joined the lifting team! He is impressed with the availability of prepared food whenever he visits the dining hall, and  
the opportunity to have a schedule that includes studying, exercising, visiting professors during office hours to clarify his studies, and  
hanging around with other kids. He said he is very happy. 
 

Though mothers with young children sometimes take a backseat when it comes to career development, recent events have paved the way 
for one mom to acquire a Serv-safe certificate, and she is hoping to prepare her Afghan bread, or naan, in a certified kitchen for sale to the 
public. The other mom is interested in setting up an alterations business. They are receiving assistance on both fronts. 
 

Racing events have been popular, with the Highmark Wholecare Memorial Day Free 5K and Labor Day Free 5K, both sponsored by 
Healthy Adams County:  The father in our 2nd family (Ahmadzai) ran the Memorial Day event, and rated well in his age group, while the 
Labor Day run resulted in 3 of our first family (Nasiri) placing in the first 6 finishers. They took 1st, 2nd and 6th place out of about 200    
runners, with the father finishing the race in good standing for his age group, as well! Meanwhile the youngest 3 Nasiri’s have done some 
fun runs weekly for a month in the spring and in September, with several wins to their credit!  
 

Both families are finding ways to connect with others, through worship opportunities closer to home, and through team soccer for adults, 
and English classes at the college. Children continue to do well in school, and generally life is good in these United States. Our families  
say that Gettysburg is a good place, with good people. They love the green-ness of our surroundings and compare them to other places with 
more brown in the landscape. For them, the grass is greener on THIS side of the fence!                            Rayna 
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 TUCC FALL BAZAAR   
 

Friday, November 17th from 9am - 6:00pm 
Saturday, November 18th from 9am - 3:00pm 

 

Please consider helping and/or attending.   
It’s fun and for a good cause!!              

  Remember the roast beef dinner Friday evening  
and lots of other great, homemade food!! 

 

We will need help in all areas as the Committee members are getting older  
and do not want to be working both days for all the hours of the bazaar.  
If everyone gives a bit of time, we could have a very successful bazaar.  

 

Crafters, Downsizers and Too many Booklovers!!                                                                                                
 

Your help is needed to adorn the Craft and White Elephant table at the Fall Bazaar. 
The public is appreciative of our creativity so we need to deliver. Also gently used  
articles do well at the White Elephant table and books are back due to public  

demand. So rummage thru your cupboards and bookshelves. All donations can be left in Fellowship Hall starting Oct 1st or 
dropped off week of Bazaar. 
 

Thank you for supporting our efforts to have another successful Bazaar and if you can work a few hours during the Bazaar we 
would be ecstatic!                                                                                                                Kathy Murphy   860-816-6391  

 

Knitted/Crocheted  
Baby Blankets for Sale 

$20.00 each 
Many colors available. 

Contact Suzy Miller  
to purchase  

The  Lutheran Camping Corp Of Central Pennsylvania 
 

Fall Foliage Day at Nawakwa & Kirckenwald -  
   Registration  Fee:$15.00 per person (4 & under free).   
     October 22nd at Nawakwa from 1:00pm-6:00pm    
    October 29th at Kirckenwald from 1:00pm-6:00pm 
       Bring your family and friends to camp for a fall afternoon!   
       Enjoy some of your favorite camp activities. 
       An evening meal will be provided.   
       Please RSVP to the Camping Office by October 13th.  
   Campfire Worship at The Wittel Farm 
     October 30th  and October 29th from 7:00pm-8:30pm 
       Join us around the campfire circle for songs, stores, and s’mores. 
For more information, visit lutherancamping.org/ or see the fliers in 
Gathering Area. 

 

TRUNK OR TREAT 

Trinity UCC 
60 E. High Street (lot next to the church) 

  

Tuesday, October 31st      6:00pm to 7:30pm 
We will distribute candy to the neighborhood children from our car trunks.   

  

How do we do that?   
Just park your car, bring out your candy and set up your chair, put out a  
battery powered lantern (if you have one), and the kids will come to us.   

  

If you cannot join us, candy or money donations to purchase candy are gladly accepted! 

 

October is a Special Collection month! 
 

One of the charities chosen by the Congregation  
was the Adams County Rescue Mission 

 

ARM has been an asset to the Gettysburg community since 
1972!  
 

They have many ministries to the community including a 
homeless program for men, women and children, and a 
clothing and furniture voucher program for those in need.  
 

The Adams Rescue Mission strives to reach the least, last 
lonely and lost with the character of Christ Jesus by fulfilling 
spiritual and physical needs.  
 

This ministry is funded by YOU! They are a community 
funded center. The income from the industrial program, thrift 
store, fundraisers and financial donations keep the ministry 
working in the Gettysburg area. Thank you!  

https://www.lutherancamping.org/upcoming-events
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October 22 
Stan Gish 

 

October 30 
Lois Grim 

 

October 23 
Evelyn Kretz 

    Lunch w/Friends          
Friday,  

October 20th    
   @ 11:30am  
    Friendly’s, 

Steinwehr Ave 

Misty Mountain 
Knitters                                                   
Tuesday,           

October 10th                                                            
3:30pm-5:30pm                                                                
Gathering Area.                                                  

Anyone is welcome! 

  Coffee w/Friends 
Friday, October 6th   

@ 10:00am 
Ragged Edge,  

Chambersburg Street 

Pastor Fred & Congregation, 
There are no words to describe how lucky I feel to have called 
Trinity my church for the past 9 months.  You all were so  
patient & kind hearted to the field-ed student who showed up 
with little experience & confidence.  Having all of you smile 
& cheer me on each Sunday has given me so much confi-

dence in my career choice.  I can only hope to have a congregation as welcoming 
& loving to call my first parish.  Truly, thank you from the bottom of my heart 
for this experience & the gifts shared.  (As I write this, my new, beautiful stoles 
are hanging above my desk - urging me to continue down this ministry path. I 
can’t wait to come back & sit in the pews with you all. 
My deepest gratitude, Grace Winakor 
 

*********************************************** 
Thank you to everyone who helped in the kitchen prior to and during Bingo 
night.  Your assistance was greatly appreciated.  Thanks again for helping to 
make the event successful.                                Mary Jane 

 
 

The Spicer’s 
Barbara & Oscar 

October 18 
 

The Ziegler’s 
Pat & Jack 
October 11 

In our thoughts and prayers:  Ashur Bowley, Brayden Beamer, 
Sonny Coble, Dr. Douglas Eyer, Alice Fritz, Joyce Golden, 

Lois Grim, Linda Heller (Sara Shank’s mother), Harry      
Hilbert, John Harrison Hoffman, Evelyn Kretz, MacKenzie 
Kretz, Juene McGlaughlin, Josh Langley, Jim Lohuis, John 
Lucas, Nancye Marinos, Jen Mickelson, Bob Miller, Kathy 
Murphy, Lenore O’Rourke, Lisa Reinoehl, Marian Smith, 
Bill Swisher, Brea Thomas, Mary Timmins, Elizabeth & 

Sandy Topper,  Mckenna Voss, and Teeyara Jo Weiant.  
(Please notify the office to be removed).  

 

Ruth’s Harvest 
Ruth’s Harvest provides week-end meals to  
elementary school age children who are served by 
the free lunch program during the week. Back-
packs are packed and sent home on Friday’s with 
the children.  They bring the backpack back on 
Mondays to be filled again for the next week-end.  
 

October 4th - 4:00pm - 5:00pm 
pack date for Trinity 

 

Lincoln Elementary School  
Please bring your non-perishable items into 
the church before October 3rd.   
 

Help is needed on the 4th to pack the back-
packs.  Contact Sandy Busche if you can help.  
Thank You! 
 

100% Juice 
Canned Chicken 
Canned Ham Chunks  
Canned Vegetables (8 oz or less)                                                          
Cold Cereal 
Fruit Cups 
Goldfish 
Instant Soup Cups  
Mac and Cheese Cups  
Microwave Popcorn 
Nuts/Trail Mix 
Oatmeal Packets 
Peanut Butter To-Go Packs  
Pretzels 
Protein Breakfast or Granola Bars  
Pudding Cups  
Raisins or Dried Fruit                                             
Real Fruit Snack Packs                                          
Rice and Bean Cups  
Shelf Stable Liquid Low Fat Milk  
Shelf Stable Milk   
Spaghetti/Meatballs or other Pastas  
Tuna/Cracker Packs    

Everyone is invited to attend:  
 

Ministries and Missions (M & M) meeting  
 

Thursday, November 2, at 7 p.m. in  

Fellowship Hall 
 

   At that time proposals for the 2024 Calendar of 
Events will be compiled.  

   Many events are the same every year but your     
special  interests could be included in the  
proposals.  

   A list of these events will then be posted in the 
Church where everyone can sign up for whichever 
event(s) they are interested in supporting with their 
time and talents.  

   Those events NOT receiving any signatures will be 
dropped from the calendar. 
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Aero Energy House of Worship Program:  We recently received another check from Aero Energy bringing the 
total up to $411.72.  Thank you to those who are participating in the program!  If you get your fuel from Aero 
Energy, you can help Trinity.  Members can enroll in Our House of Worship Program and Aero will donate $0.04 
cents for every gallon you purchase.  They have also expanded their program to include HVAC and plumbing        
services!  Customers enrolled in the House of Worship Program will receive a 10% (up to $250.00/year) donation to 
their church for HVAC/Plumbing systems sales and service. Flyers available in Gathering Area for more information 
or how to sign-up. 
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                                                                                                                   September 23, 2023 

 

Dear Friends of the Arts:  

The Gettysburg Choral Society, Inc. will once again participate in the Adams County Community 
Foundation’s annual Giving Spree on Thursday, November 9th at the Gettysburg Area Middle 

School, 37 Lefever Street, from 3:00-7:00 P.M. and online.  

As you probably know, in just six years The Gettysburg Choral Society has experienced           
phenomenal growth and popularity. Our simple policy of performing good choral music well has 
definitely paid off. Last year’s Christmas concert at the beautiful chapel on the campus of The 
United Lutheran Seminary was standing room only. Our series of four patriotic concerts this past 
summer was also a tremendous success.  

Now we are 40 singers strong! Once again, we look forward to performing our annual Christmas 
Concert at the chapel of the Lutheran Seminary on Friday, December 1st at 7:00 P.M. The         

program, entitled Joy to the World!, will include some lovely a cappella choral arrangements that  
capitalize on the chapel’s gratifying acoustics. As a special treat, Peggy Haas Howell, a renowned 
organist, and no stranger to Gettysburg’s audiences, will perform a mini concert and accompany 
the popular singalong.  

Our second Christmas Concert will be held at the spacious Seton Basilica in Emmitsburg, MD at 
3:00 P.M. on  Saturday, December 9th. Joseph O’Brien, the basilica organist, will join the chorus 

for this special presentation.  

As a non-profit organization, with no employees, we’re sure you can understand the need that we 

have for your continued financial support. Without your help, we simply cannot continue      
providing the kind of programming folks seem to enjoy. If you have not previously contributed to 
the choral society, we hope you will consider      joining those who have by participating in this 
year’s Giving Spree.  

There will be much publicity about the Giving Spree in coming weeks. We want you to know 

that the Gettysburg Choral Society Giving Spree code is Number 43. And we appreciate any 

donation you make that will enable us to continue offering first-rate choral musical performances 
for the  citizens of Adams County--and beyond. Feel free to send your donor form in advance or 
donate online on November 9th. We hope to see you at our Christmas  concerts this year!  

Gratefully,  

John McKay, Co-Founder and Artistic Director  

Julie Strickland, Co-Founder and Manager  

GettysburgChoralSociety.org 
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Sundays at Trinity      
 

8:00am Worship 

9:00am Sunday School 

10:00am Fellowship (Gathering Area) 
Choir Practice 

10:30am Worship 

DATE ALTAR CARE GREETERS LAY READERS USHERS ACOLYTES 

October 1 
 

Pat Ziegler 
Suhua Dong 
Bonnie Smith 
Audrey (E) 
Roberta  (E) 

10:30am  
 M. Jane Alleman 
 Suzy Miller 

 
10:30am  Nina Redding   
        

10:30am  Jen Mickelson 
  and Russell Redding 

10:30am Buck  
                   Harvey 

October 8 
 

Same as above 
10:30am   
   Jane Malone 
   Ruby Warren 

8am   Roberta Weiant 
10:30am  Cathy  
                    Hammons 

8am   
10:30am   

10:30am  Bonnie 
                    Smith 

October 15 Same as above 
10:30am 
   The Gromley  
        Family 

8am   Cindy Blevins 
10:30am   Elmer  
                     Shelton 

8am   
10:30am   

10:30am  Bonnie 
                    Smith 

October 22 Same above 
10:30am  
     Janet & Steve 
       Sheely 

8:00am  Jen Mickelson 
10:30am  Julie  
                  Stickland 

 8:00am   
10:30am   

10:30am  Janet     
                    Sheely 
 

October 29 Same as above 
10:30am 
  Mary Jane & Harry 
      Hilbert 

8am   Dave Churchill 
10:30am  Lucy Greene 

8am   
10:30am   

10:30am   

October 2023 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 

10:30am  

  Single Service 

 w/Communion 
 

12:30p-4:30p 

MDANA 

2 DEB OUT 

PASTOR OUT 

2:30p Bazaar 

 

5p-6:30p RRP 

7p-9p G.C.S 

3 

 

 

 

 

7p Personnel 

4 

4p-5p Ruth’s  

  Harvest –Pack 

5:30p  

 Dinner Church 

7p Choir 

5 6 

9:30a Flutes 
 

10 Coffee  

   w/Friends 

Committee  

  Reports Due 

7 

8 9 Deb out 12p 

4p-5:30p Kara-Art 

6:30p Fellowship 

7p Finance 

7p-9p G.C.S 

10 

 

 

3:30p-5:30p 

 Knitting Grp 

11 

 

 

6p Christian Ed 

7p Choir 

12 13 Deb/Bruce 

       Out 

9:30a Flutes 

14 

15 

Grace Winakor, 

 Student Intern 

New Members 

4p-6p  

Messy Church -  

   Pizza/Games  

16 Deb out 12 

 

 

 

4p-5:30p Kara-Art 

6p Property 

7p-9p G.C.S 

17 

 

 

 

6p Spirit  

   Council 

6:45p Consistory 

18 

 

 

 

 

 

7p Choir 

19  Deb out  

  9:30a-10:45a 
 

Newsletter  

  Articles Due 

20 

9:30a Flutes 
 

11:30a Lunch 

   w/Friends 

21 

10a-12p 

Healthy Adams 

set-up in FH  

22 

12p-4p Healthy 

Adams - End of 

Life Fair 

23 Deb out 12p 

 

4p-5:30p Kara-Art 

7p-9p G.C.S 

24 25 

6p Music/      

  Worship Staff 

7p Choir 

26 27  

9:30a Flutes 

28 

29 30 DEB OUT 

4p-5:30p Kara-Art 

7p-9p G.C.S 

31 

6p-7:30p  

Trunk or Treat 
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To access our on-line worship feed,  
please go to our website:  

 

www.gettysburgtrinityucc.org 
 

or our Facebook page: 

www.facebook.com/ 
GettysburgTrinityUCC 

 

 

Staff 
 

Rev. Dr. Frederick A. Young, Pastor 
 

Deb Guiher, Admin. Assistant 
Karen Lentz, Account/Payroll Mgr.           
 

John McKay, Director Senior Choir    
Jane Eiker, Organist     
Sara Shank, Assistant Organist 
 

Deb & Bruce Guiher, Housekeeping 
Bruce Guiher, Bldg & Grounds Keeper 
 

Nina Redding, Consistory Chair 
Ruby Warren, Consistory Vice Chair 

 

8:00am Worship 
9:00 Adult Sunday School 
10:00am  Fellowship Time  

                          Choir Practice 
                      10:30am Worship 

Awakening  
 

joyful  
 

service  
 

guided by  
 

our still  
speaking 

God! 

October 1 
World Communion 

One Service at 10:30am 
Exodus 17:1-7 and Ps 78:1-4. 12-16 

OR 
Ezekial 18:1-4, 25-32 and Psalm 25:1-9  
Philippians 2:1-13      Matthew 21:23-32 

 
October 8 

Exodus 20:1-4, 7-9, 12-20 and Psalm 19 
OR 

Isaiah 5:1-7 and Psalm 80:7-15 
Philippians 3:4b-14      Matthew 21:33-46 

 
October 15 

New Members/Baptism 
Exodus 31:1-14 and Psalm 106:1-6, 19-23 

OR 
Isaiah 25:1-9 and Psalm 23 

Philippians 4:1-9      Matthew 22:1-14 
 

October 22 
Exodus 33:12-23 and Psalm 99 

OR 
Isaiah 45:1-7 and Psalm 96:1-9 (10-13) 

1 Thessalonians 1:1-10      Matthew 22:15-22 
 

October 29 
Deuteronomy 32:1-12 and Psalm 90:1-6, 13-17 

OR 
Leviticus 19:1-2, 15-18 and Psalm 1 

Thessalonians 2:1-8      Matthew 22:34-46 

REMAINING  
Sunday Mornings - One Service 2023 - 10:30a 

 

October 1 - World Communion 
November 5 - All Saints Day 

December 10 - Annual Congregation Meeting 
December 24 - Christmas Eve Morning 

December 31 - New Year’s Eve Morning 

 

October 

2023 

 


